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1800 55 1800 

 
 

Office Hours 
Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
 

2023 TERM DATES 
Term 1: 1st Feb - 6th April 
Term 2: 24th April – 30th June 
Term 3: 17th July – 22nd Sept 
Term 4: 9th Oct – 14th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days  
Term 2: Friday 2ndJune  
Term 3: Monday 4th Sept 
Term 4: Friday 10th November 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 

Students Last Day for 
2023 

Thursday 
14th December  

 
Students First Day for 

2024 
Wednesday 
31st January 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
Welcome back to term three, one of the busiest terms in the school calendar. Thank 
you to Ms Salmon who filled in as principal in my absence, she did a great job and 
enjoyed the role a little too much. Long service leave was great and if you ever get the 
opportunity to visit either Ireland or Scotland, do it. Also, thank you to Mrs Roth who 
did a great job filling in for Ms Salmon as DP. 
There are two important bits of information for the community around Violence in 
Schools and Working with Children Checks and volunteering on a school site. Please 
contact me if you have questions in regards to either of these policies. 
Swimming lessons commence next week for our Yr 4-6 students followed by our PP-Yr 3 
students. These are very busy times involving multiple bus trips, pool entries etc. Please 
make sure you are aware of when your child’s class is at swimming and ensure they 
have their bathers and a dry towel each day. We encourage all students to attend these 
free lessons as learning to swim is a very valuable life skill, especially in the WA climate. 
To accommodate swimming lessons, normal class timetables also get adjusted during 
this time, so your child may have science etc on a different day. 
A number of sporting events occur this term. Inter school cross country along with 
athletics carnivals to name but a few. This year we will be trialling a whole school 
athletics carnival Kindy – Yr 6 on Friday 8th September. More information will follow in 
coming weeks.  
Our school choir, led by the amazing Mrs Watson, sang magnificently at our recent 
assembly and will be attending the One Big Voice event on Friday 18th August at RAC 
Arena. I am confident they will enjoy the experience. The Yirra Yaakin incursion funded 
by the school (postponed from last term) will be performing in Week 5. We will also 
celebrate Book Week on Friday 1st September so start hunting out your favourite book 
and planning your costume. 
As we continue to implement the strategies around Digital Technology in our Business 
Plan, on the 1st of August we will be holding an information session for 2024 Yr 5 
parents to explain BYOD (bring your own device). This is a program we have 
implemented at BPPS to ensure students have access to 1:1 iPads and develop the 
appropriate digital skills to operate successfully in society. If you have any questions, 
please contact Mrs Bachman on 9234 6400. 
We have a parent open afternoon on Wednesday 13th of September, when students will 
showcase what they have achieved over the year and on the 14th of September we will 
celebrate RUOK day. 
Parents should have received their child/rens 2023 NAPLAN report. Reports are a little 
different this year as new national guidelines have come into play around reporting. A 
reminder that NAPLAN is one test on one day and communicating with your child’s 
teacher will provide you with more up to date information about your child’s 
achievements. We are still waiting for some of the whole school data that we use to 
monitor the schools’ performance to come through. 
Have a great fortnight. 
 
Regards Wayne Walpole 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
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Term Three -  2023 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 17th July 

 
18th July 

 
19th July 

 
20th July 

 
21st July 

 

2 24th July 

 
 

25th July 

 
26th July 

P&C 
PJ Day 

Cold Coin Donation 

27th July 

 
28th July 

 
 
Senior Assembly LA 28 

3 31st July 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 - 6 

1st Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 – 6 
Yr4 BYOD Parent Meeting 

2nd Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 - 6 

3rd Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 – 6 
AMC Comp 

4th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 – 6 
Junior Assembly LA 4 

4 7th Aug 
Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 - 6 
 

8th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 - 6 

9th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4- 6 

10th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 - 6 

11th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr 4 - 6 
Junior Assembly LA 3 

5 14th Aug 
Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP - 3 

 
 

15th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP - 3 

 

16th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP - 3 

 

17th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP – 3 

 

18th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP – 3 
 Interschool Cross Country 

Choir – One Big Voice 

Senior Assembly LA 23 

6 21st Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP - 3 

 

22nd  Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP – 3 

 

23rd  Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP – 3 

 

24th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP – 3  

 

25th Aug 

Swimming Lessons 
Yr PP - 3 
Senior Assembly LA 32 

7 28th Aug 
 
 
 

29th Aug 30th Aug 

P&C 
Fathers Day 

Stall 

31st Aug 

P&C 
Fathers Day 

Stall 

1st Sept 

P&C 
Fathers Day 

Stall 
Senior Assembly LA 22 

8 4th Sept 
School Development 
Day  
Students do not 
attend 

5th  Sept 

 
Jumps & Throws 

6th Sept 7th Sept 8th Sept 

School Sports 
Carnival 
Kindy – Yr 6 

9 11th Sept 
 
 

12th Sept 13th Sept 

Parent Open 
Afternoon 

14th Sept 15th Sept 
Junior Assembly LA 14 
Back Up Carnival Day 

10 18th Sept 
 
 

19th Sept 20th Sept 21st Sept 22nd Sept 
Bees Assembly 

Bletchley Park Primary School             

Term Three Planner 2023 
                                    Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6155   Ph: 9234 6400   

Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Office Hours:   Mon-Thurs 8.15am – 4.00pm 
Friday    -    8.15am – 3.00pm 

 

 

 

Assembly 
Friday 8.30am 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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                  Violence in Schools Connect and Respect 
 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians 
 
Our school community is a vibrant and diverse representation of society, where children be, think and 
grow. We rely on the local community, parents and families to partner with us in their children’s learning 
journey and encourage open communication. We are very fortunate that parents and families are very 
supportive of all aspects of BPPS as indicated in results from the 2022 parent survey. 
 
We all share a responsibility for providing a safe, supportive and productive environment, free from 
bullying, harassment, discrimination and violence. Parents and carers, and other visitors to our school, 
support safety by ensuring communication and conduct at school and school activities is respectful. We 
all have the right to feel safe and be safe at school. 
 
The Department of Education has recently released Connect and Respect, a suite of resources to assist 
school communities in setting shared and respectful expectations to enable us to continue to work 
together in the best interests of our children. 
 
This includes when and how to contact the school, what you can expect from us and the behaviours that 
interfere with teaching and learning. These resources and guidelines will assist us to continue to build 
upon our culture of connection and engagement, and we will implement them to support our staff to 
deliver quality education at our school. 
 
We look forward to our continued work with the wider BPPS community in strengthening the strong 
relationship that already exists. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
Wayne Walpole 
Principal 
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Working With Children Changes to Regulations 
 

Dear Parents / Guardians 
 
We are grateful to all the parents who generously volunteer their time and energy to support our school 
community. I am writing to inform you of an important change to the Working with Children Check legislation, 
which helps keep our students safe.  
 
This change applies to parents who volunteer. You will need to sign a ‘Parent and child volunteer declaration 
form’ before volunteering or continuing to volunteer at our school. You cannot volunteer if you have a current 
Working with Children Negative Notice or Interim Negative Notice. 
 
Volunteering includes, for example:  

• helping with reading or attending a day excursion 

• presenting an award at an assembly 

• on canteen duty or assisting at a sports carnival 

• conducting P&C and School Board duties. 
 
Volunteering does not include, for example:  

• picking up and dropping off your child 

• watching an event, like a school assembly 

• attending a parent and teacher interview, parent open afternoon 

• visiting the uniform shop.  
 
When you attend the school to volunteer, you will sign in at the front office and we will ask you to complete the 
form. You will be asked to complete the form annually if you want to continue volunteering at the school. If your 
circumstances change, and you are issued with a Negative Notice or Interim Negative Notice after you complete 
the form, you need to notify me and stop volunteering immediately. 
 
A current Working with Children Check is required by all other family members and friends over 18 years of age 
who want to volunteer. 
 
We believe these changes will contribute to maintaining a safe environment for all our students. We look forward 
to continuing our partnership as we work together to keep our students safe.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Wayne Walpole 
Principal 
 
 
I have attached some information from the Department of Education. Information will also be on our web site 
and will be sent out to the community via Seesaw. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Wayne Walpole on 9234 6400. 
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LA13 ended the term with a great assembly on fractions. This group of budding chefs made us hungry 
with giant pizzas cut into different types of fractions. They taught us that fractions are parts of a whole 
and that each part is equal. When they went back to class, they made themselves yummy pizzas.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Merit and Values Award Winners – 30th June 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Be, Think, Grow Awards 

Area Year Student Teacher 

Indonesian Class No Award Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Kylie Mrs Gillett 

Science Class Olivia Ms Browning 

Science Class Sana Mrs Van Dam 

Art Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Music Class Gabriel Mrs Watson  
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 30th June 2023 
 

  Junior Assembly Merit Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 Yr1 Isabelle, Gargi Miss Maher 

LA 2 Yr1 Faustina, Emily  Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Alayna, Devanthi Miss Hackett 

LA 4 Yr1 Zeevah, Jack Miss McCauley 

LA 10 Yr2 Zainab, Jordan Ms Ferguson 

LA 11 Yr2 Evonie, Imogen Mrs Tantiprasut/Mrs Dent 

LA 12 Yr2 Kayal, Ezekiel Mrs Domoney/Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Ameera,Taariq Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Charlize, Yadu, Aurora Mrs Goodlet 

LA 7  Yr3 Khushal, Kieron Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Izaiah, Noah Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Tsherub, Javesh Miss Fuduric 

LA 14 Yr3 Yuna, Gabriel Mrs Snell / Mrs Grace 

Art Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Library Class LA3 Mrs Isgar 

Indonesian Class No Award Mrs Colquhoun 

Music Class LA10 Mrs Watson  

Sport Class LA5 Mrs Gillett 

Science Class LA4, LA1 Mrs Van Dam, Miss Browning 

 

 

Junior Assembly Value Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 YR1 Doing My Best - Reyansh, Respect - Yadvik Miss Maher 

LA 2 Yr1 Doing My Best - Azzam, Respect -Theodore Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Doing My Best – Isabelle, Respect - Isabelle  Miss Hackett 

LA 4 Yr1 Doing My Best - Sana, Respect – Dheeran Miss McCauley 

LA 10 Yr2 Doing My Best - Munirah, Respect - Jiana Ms Ferguson 

LA 11 Yr2 Doing My Best – Zachary, Respect – Roham Mrs Tantiprasut/Mrs Dent 

LA 12 Yr2 Doing My Best - Hajara, Respect -  Meera Mrs Domoney/Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Doing My Best - Samaira, Respect - Gordon Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Doing My Best – Chase, Respect - Levina Mrs Goodlet 

LA 7 Yr3 Doing My Best – Zain, Respect - Anaya Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Doing My Best - Moksha, Respect - Viyan Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Doing My Best - Ayanan, Respect - Rawan Miss Fuduric 

LA 14 Yr3 Doing My Best – Dev, Respect - Pranav Mrs Snell/Mrs Grace 
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Music Assembly – 21st July 2023 
 

Be, Think, Grow Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
Indonesian Class No Award Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Andy Mr Palmer 

Science Class Jangdren Mrs Lumsden 

Art  No Award Mrs Bryant 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 21st July 2023 
 

Senior Assembly Value Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA15 Yr4 Doing My Best – Hania, Respect – Brian Miss Lopez 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best – Dayne, Respect – Amelia Mrs Faulkner 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best –Memphis, Respect – Laween Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA22 Yr5 Doing My Best – Matilda, Respect – Max Miss Magill 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best – Taansi, Respect – Troy Ms Roth 

LA23 Yr4 Doing My Best – Keshava, Respect – Havana Mr McKee 

LA 32 Yr6 Doing My Best – Tyler Mr Forrest 

LA 33 Yr5 Doing My Best –Lucy, Respect – Sophie Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Lily, Respect – Kit Mr Cave 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Conrad, Respect – Millie Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Rylan, Respect – Sebastian Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Peyton, Respect – Tessa Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr6 Doing My Best – Elyse, Respect – Grace Mrs Leslie 

 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 15 Yr4 Vivienne, Lucas Miss Lopez 

LA 17 Yr4 Mathew, Mahikaa Mrs Faulkner 

LA 20 Yr4 Susan, Yousef Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA 23 Yr4 Praise Mr McKee 

LA 21 Yr5 Max, Aryna Ms Roth 

LA 22 Yr5 Dakota, Indie Miss Magill 

LA 33 Yr5 Callum, Kori Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Izach Mr Cave 

LA 25 Yr6 Brianna Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Madeline, Jangdren Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 Tyler, Keila Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Ava, Tadiwa Mrs Leslie 

LA 32 Yr6 Izayah Mr Forrest 

Library Class LA23 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class LA33 Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA20 Mrs Lumsden 

Indonesian Class No Award Mrs Colquhoun 

The Arts Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Music Class No Award Mrs Watson  
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Swimming Timetable Year 4 to 6 

 
Monday 31st July to Friday 11th August 

 

Swimming Group 1 
  

Ryan McKee LA 23 and Leah Leslie LA28                                 STUDENTS:   52       ADULTS: 2 
 

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

8.45 am 9:10 am 9.50 am 10.00am 

Swimming Group 2 
 

Jake Betts LA20 and Sonya Lombardo LA27                                             STUDENTS:  52        ADULTS: 2 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

9:30 am 9.55 am 10:35 am 10.45am 

 

Swimming Group 3 
 

Georgia Magill LA22 and Andy Sullivan LA25                                              STUDENTS:   55       ADULTS: 2 
 

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

10:20 am 10.40am 11.20am 11.40am 

Swimming Group 4 
 

Renette Roth LA21 and Josh Forrest LA32             STUDENTS:  54 ADULTS: 2 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

11.25am 11.50 am 12.30pm 12.40pm 

Swimming Group 5 
 

Heather Faulkner LA17 and Matt Cave LA34             STUDENTS:  56   ADULTS: 2 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

12.10pm 12.35pm 1.15pm 1.25pm 

Swimming Group 6 
 

Jen Lopez LA15, Logan Dale LA33 and Gillian Neighbour LA26                 STUDENTS:  77        ADULTS: 3 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

1.00pm 1.20pm 2.00pm 2.10pm 
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Swimming Timetable Year PP to YR3 

 
Monday 14th August to Friday 25th August 

 
Swimming Group  

  

Pam Staple ECE 3 and Tessa Christie LA13                                  STUDENTS:   50       ADULTS: 2 
 

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

8.45 am 9:10 am 9.50 am 10.00am 

Swimming Group 2 
 

Jodie Cartwright ECE8 and Leanne Ferguson LA10                                           STUDENTS:  50       ADULTS: 2 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

9:30 am 9.55am 10:35 am 10.45am 

Swimming Group 3 
 

Fiona Goodlet LA5, Jaimi Dent LA11 and Amie Fuduric LA9                                       STUDENTS:   70      ADULTS: 2 
 

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

10:20 am 10.40am 11.20am 11.40am 

Swimming Group 4 
 

Kristin Maher LA1, Rachel Capewell LA12   and Jess Snell LA14            STUDENTS:  70   ADULTS: 3 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

11.25am 11.50 am 12.30pm 12.40pm 

Swimming Group 5 
 

Kelly Anderson LA2, Keeleigh McCauley LA4 and Annette Ziegelaar LA7           STUDENTS:  70    ADULTS: 3 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

12.10pm 12.35pm 1.15pm 1.25pm 

Swimming Group 6 
 

Karissa Sassi ECE2, Chelsea Hackett LA3 and Kaycee Bendeich LA8                 STUDENTS:  70        ADULTS: 3 
  

Bus leaves school Lesson commences Lesson concludes Leave Pool 

1.00pm 1.20pm 2.00pm 2.10pm 
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P&C News 

 

P&C Second-Hand Uniform Shop – Open tomorrow! 
Friday 28 July 

IN ECE 4Open: 8am – 8.45am  AND  2.15pm – 2.45pm 
Cash and EFTPOS avail – All items $5 - $15. 

 

Pop in and see what we’ve got! 
If you have any laundered and preloved uniforms to donate in the meantime, please drop 
them into the LIME GREEN donation bin outside the school office.  
 
Please only donate good quality uniforms – we cannot accept torn or stained uniforms or 
non-uniform items (such as black leggings and non-uniform skorts/shorts).    
 
Thanks so much! We really appreciate your support. 
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Library News 
 

The Scholastics Book Club Catalogues are out now! 
All orders due by 7th August 2023 book club order payments made through Book Club 

 
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmybookclubs.scholastic.com.au%2FParent%2FLogin.aspx&data=05%7C01%7CKeren.Harding%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cb1d85dc1112547d3d3b108db88f38a92%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638254351805094371%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BbgJTHbWDTJpXV%2FrY7rBBeDN7h%2FEcgn8k10wkr47UYA%3D&reserved=0
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Community News 
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Community News - Sports 

 

 

 

 

 

Huntingdale Tee-ball Club 
We are a club focused on keeping kids active; our focus and fundamentals being fun, fitness, fair play 

and family involvement.  We are currently accepting registrations from Kindy to Year 7 students via our 
website  www.huntingdaleteeball.asn.au, where an age checker is available. 

 
$50 deposit required per player – Full Fees $150.   Birth Certificate must be sighted for new players. 

KidSport grants accepted for qualifying players (HCC Holders). 
 

We have a couple of opportunities for people to register in person, being:  * Huntingdale Primary School 
undercover area - Monday 24th July 2:30 - 3:30pm. * Come and Try Day - Sutherlands Oval near 

demountable - Saturday 29th July 10:30am - 12pm 
 

For more information visit our website or contact Naomi on 0403 210 856. 
 
 

Tee-ball at Willetton Baseball Club 

Mixed Primary school girls and boys. At Willetton Reserve, Apsley Road. 
Terms 4 & 1 (break for holidays) 

Under 6 - Under 10 Saturday mornings, Under 11- Under 12 Friday nights 
Cost starting from $10/week, Queries to teeball@wbc.asn.au 

Come and Try day 12th Aug 9-11am at Willetton Reserve 
 
 

Gosnells Bears Tee-ball 
Text our Registrar Samantha on 0433291546 with any questions or if you prefer to register in person. 

Find us on Facebook 
Email gosnellsbears_registrar@hotmail.com 

Register online today at 
https://form.jotform.com/231788037509868  

(Kindy–year 7)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
https://form.jotform.com/231788941338872                                                                                                                                         

(2-4 year old’s) 
 
 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.huntingdaleteeball.asn.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CKeren.Harding%40education.wa.edu.au%7C04224b9bf055400f8f8608db867093cd%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638251591174148211%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=H0fIIBkqikAyfgyQsUb1GVtPOaxNodJwUmVZzqC2J48%3D&reserved=0
mailto:teeball@wbc.asn.au
mailto:gosnellsbears_registrar@hotmail.com
https://form.jotform.com/231788037509868
https://form.jotform.com/231788941338872
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Helping Hands  

 

 
 

 

 


